Kea Community Primary School

5 September 2019
Dear Parents

As an exciting start to our Autumn term topic on “Houses and Homes" in KS1 and
“Victorians” in KS2, all classes will be visiting Lanhydrock House. We are National Trust
members and “Kea School Friends” have very generously offered to pay for our transport, so
the trip is absolutely free.

Lanhydrock is the perfect example of a Victorian Country House and the children will be able
to experience life through the eyes of the Victorian family, the servants and the children who
iived there. To make the experience really authentic we would like the children to dress up in
Victorian clothes. This could be a long skirt, blouse and shawl or grey shorts, shirt and cap.

‘Each class will visit Lanhydrock on a different day in September/October as follows:
Friday 27 September —year 3 & 4

Monday 30 September — year 5 & 6

Monday 7 October — year 1 & 2

For each visit we will leave school at 9.15 am and depart from Lanhydrock at 2.15 pm.

If your child is entitled to a free school meal or you would like to order a packed lunch from the
kitchen, please complete the attached form. You are, of course, welcome to provide your own
packed lunch for your child if you prefer. Packed lunch order forms must be returned by
Monday 16 September. The kitchen will be unable to provide any packed lunches after
this date. Please note if you are ordering a packed lunch you will still need to order and
pay for a lunch on the parent pay system (you will need to select a main meal choice
as the packed lunch option will not appear on the system).

We would be very grateful if some parents could volunteer to accompany the children; due to
limited spaces on the bus you would need to meet us at the gate house at 10.30 am.

\/Ve should be most grateful if you would complete and return the permission slip below by
Monday 16 September.

fRebecca Olive Q/M/QQ

Year 1 Classteacher

rours smcerely

To the School Office by Monday 16 September
l"give permission for my child: in Year:
to take part in the visit to Lanhydrock.

l:] | would like to accompany the children on the visit and will meet you at the gate house
at 10.30 am.
Signed: Date:

Kea, Truro, Cornwall TR3 6AY T 01872 272265 F 01872 272265
E secretary@kea.cornwall.sch.uk W www.keaschool.org.uk




Dear Parent/Carer

Your child is soon to go on a school trip; we would like to take this opportunity to offer you the
option to order a tasty healthy and nutritious packed lunch.

The lunch includes a variety of options plus a drink of juice; just fill in the tick list below by selecting
one choice from each of the four groups and return it to the school by Monday 16 September at
12 noon. Please remember to go on to ParentPay and order and pay for the packed lunch. You will
need to do this by selecting the main meal option for the same date that the packed lunch is required.
Please note that ParentPay will not have the packed lunch option available for you to select.

If your child is entitled to a Free School Meal or is in Key Stage | there will be no charge.

Date of packed lunch: Monday 7 October

Name
Class

Groupl|

Cheese Sandwich

Tuna Sweetcorn Mayo sandwich

Egg and Salad sandwich

Cheese and Tomato sandwich

Group 2

Carrot and cucumber sticks

Cherry tomatoes

Group 3

Apple

Banana

Pear

Group 4

Biscuit

Slice of cake

Group 5

Orange cuplet drink

Apple cuplet drink




